UNIVERSITY OF MISSOURI

INTERCOLLEGIATE ATHLETICS

May 17, 1938.

Dr. F. C. Allen, Coach of Basketball, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kan.

Dear Dr. Allen:

When in Lawrence yesterday with the golf and tennis teams I was kept busy near the courts and never had an opportunity to see you. Let us try to get together before the basketball schedules are set and try to arrange approximate dates which will be satisfactory.

Comparison of our two university examination schedules shows a conflict. We start on Saturday, January 21, and run until Saturday, January 28, white you don't start until the 26th and finish on February 2. It looks as if sometime before January 21 will be required. As a date for some conisderation I am suggesting Wednesday January 18.

Our indoor track schedule list the Big Six meet as Friday and Saturday, March 3 and 4. I believe that those dates have not yet been accepted by the directors, but those are the ones proposed by Don. Thinking that it might add to your convenience I suggest that our game here be played on Thursday, March 2.

We can make our decision at Lincoln, but am sending these dates for you to be thinking over.

Yours truly,

George R. Edwards.